
Your Community Impact Statement has been successfully submitted to City Council and
Committees. 

If you have questions and/or concerns, please contact the Department of Neighborhood
Empowerment at NCSupport@lacity.org. 

This is an automated response, please do not reply to this email. 

Contact Information 
Neighborhood Council: Echo Park Neighborhood Council 
Name: Nick Marcone 
Phone Number: 
Email: marcone.epnc@gmail.com 
The Board approved this CIS by a vote of: Yea(16) Nay(0) Abstain(1) Ineligible(1) Recusal(0) 
Date of NC Board Action: 03/23/2021 
Type of NC Board Action: For 

Impact Information
Date: 03/24/2021 
Update to a Previous Input: No 
Directed To: City Council and Committees 
Council File Number: 21-0052 
Agenda Date: 
Item Number: 
Summary: The Echo Park Neighborhood Council supports this Motion for the City to create at least
25,000 new housing units by 2025 as the city’s Homeless Housing Goal. 
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MARCH 24, 2021

The Echo Park Neighborhood Council supports this Motion for the City to create at
least 25,000 new housing units by 2025 as the city’s Homeless Housing Goal. Los
Angeles absolutely needs a recalibration of its “North Star”, as referenced in the
language of the motion, with particular emphasis on effective operation of a “system
that has the capacity to quickly rehouse individuals...and can generate a throughput
that puts unhoused people into temporary housing and then into permanent
housing in a timely manner.”

We also want to make it clear that this much-needed housing is not used to take
away existing RSO units or other housing currently serving our working class
community.

Nearly a year after LAHSA’s Homeless Services System Analysis was released (March
2020), upon which this Motion is based, we strongly urge the City Council to take
official action without further delay on that report’s identified shortage of housing
mix, and instruct the Chief Legislative Analyst to promptly provide the policy
recommendations to enact the target goal.

RESOLUTION

On March 23, 2021, the EPNC Board of Governors held a Brown Act noticed-meeting,
at 7pm through zoom.  With a quorum of 18 board members present and vote count
of 16 yeas, 0 nays, 1 abstention, and 1 ineligible, the Board resolved to write a letter of
support for the application as set forth above.

Respectfully,
Echo Park Neighborhood Council
____________________________________________________
Nick Marcone
Secretary, Echo Park Neighborhood Council


